Tube of the Month No. 150
Y-448
When EIMAC saw an opportunity to develop a new tube for the public or military market, they attached “X” numbers to the different tubes produced in the experimental stages.  Occasionally a customer needed a special tube for a specific use.  Often existing tubes were available that would work but the variability wouldn’t be usable when they wanted all tubes to draw grid current in a tight range for instance.  For these tubes, a “Y” number was assigned.  The characteristics of these Y tubes was somewhat confidential as they were meant for a particular customer.  A few of these tubes had a wider appeal and were eventually available to the market with the Y number or with a new standard product number.
All seasoned DXers are familiar with the 4-1000A tetrode.  The Stanford Linear  Accelerator Center (SLAC) in Menlo Park, CA had been using the 4-1000A or the pulse rated 4PR1000A version.  These tubes were born on the same assembly line but the PR tubes passed a higher voltage breakdown test so they were separated and marked for pulse.  SLAC wanted a 4PR1000A that had a longer life and higher emission.  The solution was to make a pulse tube with a higher current filament.  The current was raised from 21 to 30 amps and this tube was designated the Y-448.  In time, Y-448 tubes started appearing on the surplus market.  There was no data sheet published and hams started trying them in their amps with mixed results.  They worked fine until the filament transformer failed.  I recently saw an amplifier with one 4-1000A and one Y-448 in it.  EIMAC has stopped making the glass tubes and Triton (as seen in the second example) has taken over production.  Amperex has also made the Y-448 as seen in the last example.  If you don’t know what you have, bring it over as I have several clamp-on ammeters.
Visit the museum at N6JV.com
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